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Mission to London 12th 13th September 2007

In the process of writing the ETSI Standard for relay services it was decided to create a questionnaire to determine whether all of the proposed requirements were feasible and acceptable. In September, W J Mellors and G Hellstrom visited London to pilot test the draft questionnaire on service providers and to discuss relay service policy with the national regulator, OFCOM. 

In the afternoon of Wednesday 12th September the two members of the STF met John Paton, the RNID manager personally responsible for Signtalk, the RNID signing relay service. The aims of the work of the STF were explained and the draft questionnaire was used for an interview. 

There were found to be some differences in interpretation of some aspects of the questionnaire, both by RNID and by the two interviewers. These differences were caused partly by lack of clarity in some of the wording, and partly by the differing national backgrounds of the interviewers. The RNID said that they would welcome a standard.

Useful feedback was obtained on the many aspects of signing relays and on problems associated with services provided over IP.

On the morning of Thursday 13th September the pair interviewed Frank Phillips, Consumer Manager, Strategy & Market Developments at OFCOM, who is responsible for disability aspects of communications.

The discussions during the interviews made it clear that there were significant differences between Sweden and the UK in their approaches to the commissioning and funding of relay services. These differences will require to be reflected back in the wording of the questionnaire and of the standard

In the afternoon of Thursday 13th September Michael Day, the BT Age and Disability Manager responsible for the BT relay services was interviewed. The draft questionnaire was used.

There were again found to be some differences in interpretation of some aspects of the questionnaire which will therefore require some amendment. BT welcomed the opportunity of having a standard that would provide a formal statement of requirements and which would ease negotiation both with regulators and suppliers.

The results of the interviews are being input to the Technical Report which describes the development of ES HF-00077 and will impact on the requirements and wording of the standard.

The interviews provided very valuable feedback that was significantly added to by having two different interviewers who were able to use their differing experience to cover a much wider range of points than could have been covered by either separately.

